
JUNE NEWSLETTER
BOARD UPDATE

On June 9, the board met for its regularly scheduled meeting.  We had a light 
agenda this month.  We continue to review the principles of Policy Governance 
and this month we reviewed a video entitled, The Role of the Board – Spears Up 
Spears Out.  Below is the link for this month’s education segment.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ifqy5NSAlR4

Each month the board spends some time reviewing one of the five Ends that 
we have as a church.  As a reminder, the five ends include: Worship; 
Discipleship; Missional Engagement; Multiplication; and Healthy Culture.  This 
month we reviewed the End of Missional Engagement which reads: 
“Centerpoint will invest at least 10% of our budget, joining God in helping 
people in our region to actively engage in local, regional, and global missions 
where we live, work, and play both here and beyond.” At our annual celebration 
event, we were able to feature one of the global missions that Centerpoint 
supports.  We support various other local, regional and global missions through 
Centerpoint, which we will continue to highlight in a future newsletter.  
June 1, we held our annual celebration event.  This was a combined event where 
both campuses met in Sioux Center, and we ordained and installed our new 
elder(s) as well as celebrated the life of Centerpoint over the past year.  A meal 
was provided following the service.  We want to thank everyone who attended 
and especially thank all those who volunteered in some way to make this a very 
fun and successful event.  

FINANCIAL UPDATE

We are currently 19% 
behind in giving.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ifqy5NSAlR4


CELEBRATION
On June 1, both campuses joined together at Sioux Center to review the past year. 
With the ordination and installation of new (Jill Zwart) and continuing (Jack 
Woelber) members of the Board, it was a great day of worship and celebration! 



During the Annual Celebration, we 
highlighted one of our missions 
partner groups.

We partner with YWAM (Youth With 
a Mission) in Battambang, 
Cambodia. Battambang is located 
in the “heartland” of Cambodia. It’s 
in the center of the massive rice 
producing area. It’s the second 
largest city in Cambodia about 6 
hours from the capital city. 

YWAM’ers started the Battambang 
base in 2005 with a Youth 
Development Center (YDC) that 
focused on teaching English to 
young people. Today they have 
three main areas of focus: training, 
mercy ministries and church 
planting. 

The people we support represent each of the three areas. We support 22 full time 
missionaries that serve in Cambodia (there are more than 100 full time 
missionaries on staff there). We are just a part of their support team. 

We have taken a short term missions team to visit Battambang two times in our 
history (2019 & 2020).  Our hope is to support the full time workers in their mission. 
To encourage them in their work, relationships, parenting, and their relationship 
with Jesus. Those who serve in YWAM don’t make a salary, they raise all of their 
funds for their living and working expenses. 

Pastor Cy has had a relationship with the YWAM staff in Battambang since 2010. 
Our hope as a church is to invest in long term relationships with missions that 
have the same vision to Make Christ  Known. The team in Battambang is certainly 
doing that. 

For more information about this organization, visit their website: 
uofnbattambang.com

This video will give you the history of the base in Battambang.  WATCH HERE.

MISSIONS
UPDATE: 

CAMBODIA

https://uofnbattambang.com/
https://vimeo.com/27687536


FAMILY 
MOVIE 
NIGHT &
MORE!
Our Family Movie Night, featuring The Emperor's New Groove was a whole 
vibe; and the new screen at our Hawarden campus did not disappoint. 
Llamas, sombreros, and llamas wearing sombreros; with nachos, candy, 
popcorn, and a photo booth made a fun night for everyone!

And we have even more fun things planned, including Escape Rooms at the 
Sioux Center campus. Open from June 16 - July 11, these rooms will be 
available Monday - Thursdays 8am-8pm; and Sunday 1pm-8pm. Register 
online to reserve a room for your family, friends , or lifegroup. 

Be sure to visit wearecenterpoint.com/summernights for Escape Room 
registration and to check out the other events coming up this summer.

https://www.wearecenterpoint.com/summernights


SUMMER SERIES CONTINUES

Hall of Faith has been a great series so far, and we're continuing the study with a 
few new individuals who have been noted in Hebrews 11 as having great faith or 
trust in God. How has this topic impacted you? Do you find it hard to trust God? Or 
do you think because you're not perfect, you're not a person of faith? Time and 
time again, we see in the Bible, that God takes ordinary, imperfect people, who 
simply say "yes" to Him to write an incredible story. We believe YOU are a part of His 
story when you give your "yes"!

Be sure to join us at Sioux Center and Hawarden, Sundays at 9:30am for worship. 
And something to note - the study guide for this series is in two parts and  
available for pick up at Next Steps. 

BE A PART OF THE CENTERPOINT 
SOCIAL MEDIA COMMUNITY. 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK AND INSTAGRAM!
@wearecenterpoint

H A P P Y  S U M M E R I N G !


